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May 8,2012 

The Honorable Debbie Stabenow 
Chairwoman 
U.S. Senate Committee on Agriculture 
Washington, DC 205 10 

The Honorable Pat Roberts 
Ranking Member 
U.S. Senate Committee on Agriculture 
Washington, DC 205 10 

Dear Chairwoman Stabenow and Ranking Member Roberts, 

We support further reforms to the federal crop insurance program that would be 
consistent with the findings and recommendations of the recent Government Accountability 
Office (GAO) report. 

The federal crop insurance program was established to protect against the inherent 
volatility of commodity prices and to guard against large taxpayer bailouts in times of natural 
disaster. As commodity prices have increased significantly in recent years, program costs also 
are growing at an alarming pace. 

The federal crop insurance program outlaid $7.4 billion in premium subsidies in 201 1 and 
is projected to reach $39 billion-an average of $7.8 billion annually--over the next five years. 
Given the increasing costs associated with administering the federal crop insurance program, 
Congress should explore potential adjustments that would provide a leaner, more efficient 
program that provides needed support in a cost-effective manner. 

GAO recently analyzed the costs of crop insurance and how those costs could be 
contained while ensuring it remains the tool originally envisioned by Congress.' GAO's most 
compelling finding relates to premium subsidies. The federal government subsidizes the 
premiums farmers pay to participate in the crop insurance program, ranging from 38 percent to 
80 percent of an entire policy premium. In 201 1, this subsidy accounted for 62 percent of total 
premiums paid, or $7.4 billion. At present, crop insurance is the only farm safety net program 
that operates without any kind of payment limit. In 201 1, for example, more than 50 farmers 
received more than $500,000 in premium subsidies. The largest single recipient was a 
corporation that received $2.2 million. 

In an effort to find ways to reduce costs in this program, GAO modeled a payment limit 
for premium subsidies. In a scenario with a $40,000 payment limit, GAO found the program 
could have reduced costs by $1 billion in 201 1. The report also found that establishing such a 
payment limit would affect 3.9 percent of total participants, suggesting 96 percent of those 
participating in the crop insurance program would not be impacted by a $40,000 payment limit, 
and it would yield meaningful savings for taxpayers at the same time. 

'GAO-12-256, Crop Insurance: Savings Would Result from Program Changes and Greater Use of Data Mining, Government Accountability 
Office. 




